HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Hall Business Centre,
at 7.30 p.m. on 7th October 2014.
	Present:
	Cllrs D P Mander; H Rodgers; B Hanley; R Olle; S Richardson; J Wedgwood.

	In attendance:
	Outseats P Cllr J Marsden; County Cllr J Twigg; CF Cave (RFO); AP Jones (Clerk); PCSO Anthony Boswell (part); Jim Lawson and Trevor Bird of Wosskow Brown; 3 members of the public.

	095/14
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs D Jackson; J Shuttleworth; T Wain; 
D Cllrs J Monks and J Bevan; and PC I Richardson.

	096/14
	
	There was no variation in order of business. 

	097/14
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	
	
	Public Participation

	098/14
	a)
	Orla Laurie of Smithy Meadows put forward a proposal to introduce a Christmas lantern procession for children of the village to bring lights to the village Christmas Tree. This will include workshops to prepare the lanterns. Councillors gave a broadly positive response. Cllr Richardson will take the suggestion to the Gala Committee to progress it with Ms Laurie as part of the village Christmas arrangements.

	
	b)
	County Cllr Judith Twigg expressed concern over the current Severn Trent road works and the disruption to the village. It was noted that DCC Highways had improved signage in response to complaints from residents and the Clerk. Cllr Twigg thanked HPC and others in the community for their support and letters which had been sent against the proposed reduction in mobile library services. She asked for support for Bakewell and Eyam Community Transport who are losing 26% of their funding. It was agreed to take this issue to the November HPC agenda. Cllr Twigg advised HPC that following the recent turning off of various street lights, individual lights could be put back on if a case was made. Cllr Twigg noted that the latest minutes on the website were for August, and it was clarified that the minutes are put on the website after being signed at the following month’s meeting (i.e. September’s minutes would be signed at this meeting). Confirmed minutes were then forwarded to our website administrator to be added to the website. 

Cllr Twigg asked for feedback from Cllrs on any matters of concern. 
Items noted – DCC review of footpaths needing maintenance had not included Mayfield Terrace which is in disrepair and dangerous; Parts of Sheffield Road are impossible to navigate for pushchair or wheelchair users.

	
	c)
	PCSO Anthony Boswell gave a report. There had been 4  calls reporting suspicious activity; anti-social behaviour (throwing eggs at vehicles); 1 report of noise from the skate park; damage to St Michael’s Church, taking fuel without paying; 1 burglary and 1attempted burglary; 1 attempted shoplifting.  The road closures had resulted in Anthony spending 8 hours directing traffic. There was no news about the CID investigations into the bank robbery.

	
	d)
	Jim Lawson and Trevor Bird of Wosskow Brown introduced themselves to the Council and gave advice regarding the setting up of a charitable incorporated organisation reporting to the Parish Council to own and manage the village centre. The RFO will send the deeds of the King George’s Field Trust for Trevor Bird to examine and give more detailed advice.

	099/14
	
	The Minutes of the meeting of 2nd September 2014 had been circulated and were approved and signed by the Chairman.

	100/14
	.1
	Planning Applications.  

	100/14
	.2
	Planning Decisions. None received for this meeting.
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	101/14
	
	Finance

	101/14
	.1
	The RFO’s report and monthly accounts, as circulated were approved. 

	
	.2
	The RFO will consider the financial implications of the proposal to extend the Swimming Pool season and increase the price of the season ticket by £20 and report back.  

	
	.3
	The Fields In Trust Subscription has doubled from £25 to £50. It was resolved to continue membership in 2015 and review when the new Hathersage Parish Council comes into being.

	
	.4
	Accounts for payment of £11,961.06 incl. VAT of £702.21 which had been previously circulated and scrutinized by Cllrs Mander and Rodgers were approved.  

	
	.5
	It was resolved that Cllrs Rodgers and Richardson will scrutinize payments for the November meeting. (Councillor Mander available as reserve.)  

	
	.6
	Grant Thornton the External Auditors had given HPC a clean bill of health.

	
	.7
	The RFO outlined the budget arrangements for next year. He will arrange a Finance Committee meeting prior to the 4th November HPC meeting to put together the HPC 2015 budget. This will need to be approved at the November meeting. Hathersage and Outseats will produce a combined budget from 1st April. Both budgets must be approved by both Parish Councils, at a joint meeting with Outseats early in December. 

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	102/14
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	102/14
	.1
	The Swimming Pool Committee meeting minutes of 9th September had been circulated and these were received by HPC. Cllr Jackson reported key points.

	
	.2
	There will be a SPC Ops meeting on 10th October to identify works needed during the closed season.

	
	.3
	The quote from P Wilcockson for plastering work at the pool café was approved.

	
	.4
	The SPC will update the 10 year plan and ensure that Hathersage residents, and fundraisers in particular are kept in the picture with developments. 

	
	.5
	There will be an open meeting for all those involved in running the pool, marketing, fundraising etc. at 7.30 pm on 21st October at Hathersage Hall Business Centre.

	103/14
	
	Recreation Committee

	103/14
	.1
	Cllr Mander reported that the Recreation Committee had met on 16th September 2014, the minutes of which had been circulated and were received by HPC. 

	
	.2
	The Skate Park opening was very successful. The drainage work has much improved the Playing Field.

	
	.3
	There has been a complaint from a resident about noise from the skate park. The Clerk will put a reminder in the Hathersage news that the Playing Field is only open for use from dawn to dusk.

	
	.4
	Arrangements for the Skate Park will be reviewed at the October Recreation Committee meeting.

	104/14
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence

	
	.1
	DDDC has recommended that HPC appoint a Flood Warden. It was resolved that this appointment would be considered as a joint Hathersage and Outseats Warden.

	
	.2
	Casual Vacancy. There are still no expressions of interest in the vacancy. The notice remains on the notice board.

	105/14
	
	Outseats Parish Council

	
	.1
	The Minutes of the OPC September meeting had been circulated and were received. 

	
	.2
	The Clerks of both HPC and OPC will meet early in the New Year to draft proposals for the Clerking of the new HPC. 

	106/14
	
	Village Matters

	
	.1
	The quarterly footpaths report had been circulated.
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	107/14
	
	Heart for Hathersage

	
	
	The land transfer from Dales Housing is still in progress. There has been difficulty assessing the value of the land as it will be after the development. This has delayed the quote for Title Indemnity Insurance from Cockerton’s. 

	108/14
	
	Memorial Hall. Jean Hodgkinson is the new Chair of the Committee.

	109/14
	
	DALC circulars and all other appropriate items have been circulated. 

	110/14
	
	The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 4th November 7.30 pm at Hathersage Hall Business Centre. 

	111/14
	
	Items for November agenda. (Rec Committee – Bowling Green Gate)

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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